
 

 

MINUTES 

LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

July 1, 2024   6:30 PM 

Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 

 
 

 

BOARD MEMBERS:  

 
President:           Tom Breckon          Tour Events:            Wood McCann 

VP/Membership: Vic Kremesec              Social Events:          Kathy Fernandes & Linda Snyder 

Secretary:              Rob Phillips                Liaison/Historian:    Jeanne Cervantes 

Treasurer:            Ed Oravec    Webmaster:              Ron Goleno 

 

WELCOME TO MEMBERS AND GUESTS 

Meeting called to order by Vice president Vic Kremesec. President,  

Tom Breckon, Secretary, Rob Phillips were absent.  

 
PRESIDENT'S REPORT: VIC KREMESEC FOR TOM BRECKON 
Welcome to our July meeting.  If you have an idea for a trip this year, now is the time to 

let Wood know. 

 

SUNSHINE: DIANNE SCHUMACHER – Dianne cannot attend the meetings right now, 

but she is still sending cards to our members who are facing medical challenges.  Linda 

Snyder will let Dianne know to send a card to Don De Santis. 

 

VP/MEMBERSHIP: VIC KREMESEC 

Introduction of New Members and Guests 

Report on meeting attendance, numbers of households and members in the club, and new 

members. 

• Household in attendance – 21. 

• Members Present - 32 

• New Members/Guest 

o Nancy Dane 

o Georgia Seitzler & Tom Pfeiffer 

You can order name tags yourself; the order form is on lhsportscars.com.  Contact Vic if 

you want a decal for your car.  You can get a shirt, vest or hat with the club logo embossed 

on it, or get a logo put on your own garment, at Ethan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas Blvd. 

#D, Roseville, 916-791-3174. 

 

 



 

 

SECRETARY : ED ORAVEC FOR ROB PHILLIPS  

Corrections from June Minutes,  

• Bob Spengler not Bob Spangler is the new member of the Car Approval Committee.  

• Other Corrections - It was listed that Jerry LaFave turned 76 on June 25 and in 

actuality he turned 79.  

• There was no Hidden Riddle for June. 

 

TREASURER: ED ORAVEC  

• Ending Fund Balance as of June 30 is $945.32 

 

SOCIAL EVENTS: LINDA SNYDER OR KATHY FERNANDES 

• Kathy &Linda are looking into a Social Event for September. 

• The Christmas Dinner Dance is set for December 12 at Catta Vedera. 

• Mary Olsen will bring treats for the September Meeting, so all months are covered. 

• Riddle for August Meeting – Why was the Corvette owner so angry? 

 

LIAISON/HISTORIAN : JEANNE CERVANTES 

Please send your recent Tour/Social Event photos to Jeanne within 3 days after each event 

so she will have time to review them along with others that she receives.  Jeanne will 

select photos and send them to our webmaster.  If you have just a few photos, say 6 or 

fewer, you can email them to Jeanne.  Please do not send any photos by text message. 

 

You can provide pictures to Jeanne on a flash drive.  Call or email her to arrange when and 

how to get her your flash drive.  Alternatively, you can provide your pictures using a 

download link, such as with Microsoft OneDrive. 

 

Pictures for the Willo Event have been posted to the Website.  
 

WEBMASTER: RON GOLENO 

Ron will report on the activity of our club's website.  

 

We do not publish member’s phone numbers or address on the website or provide links to 

other websites.  If you need to contact a member, please refer to the LHSCG roster.  

The club’s website is constantly being updated with pictures and information about our 

club activities. Please visit our website to see the latest news, pictures, and future Tours 

and Socials. 

 

 

 



 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

• 9 Cars currently signed up for the July 4th Parade. 

• Scavenger Hunt scheduled for July 16 is full. 

• Run to the Dancing Tomato on August 1 is posted. 

• There is still space for the August 12 run to Jakes on the Lake.  

• A leader is needed for the Lincoln Airport Open House on July 27. 

• Ernie reported that the Thunderhill Raceway event is off as it was too expensive. 

• Chuck Schmidt reported that he will need to get ok from SCLH in writing before 

proceeding. 

• Possible Upcoming Events 

o Kathrin’s Biergarten in the fall. 

o Rombauer Vineyards in Plymouth. 

o Sacramento Underground Tour. 

• It was suggested that if space is limited that the club could do a raffle to determine 

who gets to go. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

• We are now halfway through the year and the Board is starting to think about who 

will serve on the Board for next year.  If you are interested, please let a Board 

member or Ernie Drake know.  

• Vic suggested that we start earlier than November for the election. 

• Possibility of another Mini Car Show before the September Meeting. 

 

BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES AND TIME TO SHARE 

• Terry Rooney turns 80 on July 13. 

• Jerry and Carla LaFave will be married 24 years on July 22. 

VIDEOS: 

• “Bubble Wrap” inflatable car cover. 

• Sports cars in OC parking lot before trip. 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:22 PM 

 

Social After the Meeting 

Please join us in the kitchen room across the hall for our social tonight.  Thanks to Jim and 

Mary Baughn for bringing the goodies tonight 


